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Association of Adaptation Studies Annual General Meeting

September 26, 2013
17.15-18.00

Linnæus University, Växjö
Trustees Present: Eckart Voigts, Imelda Whelehan, Jonathan Bignell, Tom Leitch, Jamie Sherry, Jeremy Strong, Deborah Cartmell
1. Minutes of the AGM 2012, York, 28/09 were approved.
2. Report on progress 2012/13.  The Chair thanked those Trustees who have stepped down from the Association: Erica Sheen, Lisa Hopkins and Jonathan Bignell.  After the election held at the beginning of September, the Trustees for 2013-16 are: Barton Palmer, Jeremy Strong, Eckart Voigts, Tim Corrigan, Laurence Raw, Jamie Sherry, Doug Lanier, Imelda Whelehan, Tom Leitch and Deborah Cartmell. An election of officers among the Trustees will take place after the AGM.    The Secretary will write to the Trustees inviting them to nominate a Chair, Secretary and Treasurer, to be in place by the end of October 2013.   The Chair announced the winner of the essay competition, Kyle Meickle, and the recipients of the AAS travel scholarships, Camila Figueiredo and Ashley Polasek. Imelda Whelehan reported on the journal Adaptation which has successfully gone from 2 to 3 issues this year.
3. Essay Prize 2013 and 2014.  The Secretary and co-editor of Adaptation  announced that the competition was of an exceptionally high standard in 2013 (with at least two publications resulting in Adaptation) and that they met with the OUP editor prior to the conference and that the publisher is happy to continue with the competition. 
4. Budget and spending plans.  The Treasurer reported that there was £5617.02 in the account. It was agreed that the Association would continue with the funding of travel scholarships for the next conference and the Trustees will review the amount awarded.
5. Membership. The Membership Secretary announced that there were 92 current paid members.  The Chair will liaise with the Membership Secretary to ensure that all delegates have taken out membership.
6. Website. Aaron White continues to manage the website.  The Secretary asked that the Association seek a member to take over this role in a more proactive manner.
7. 2014 conference.  Barton Palmer will be organising the 2014 conference to be held at Flagler College, St. Augustine, Florida, 25-26 September, 2014.  
8. Associated conferences and other activities.  The Association will sponsor the following conferences in 2013-14.

· ESSE panel, Košice, Slovakia, 29/08-02/09/14
· SAMLA, Atlanta, 08-10/11/14
· From Theatre to Film and Back Again, Leicester, 19/02/14

9. Membership Secretary.  Anna Blackwell has agreed to continue as Membership Secretary.
10. 2015 conference.  The Secretary proposed returning to the BFI and there was a consensus among the membership.  The Trustees will investigate costs and dates and inform the membership in due course.  Suggestions for future conferences include Stephanie Benson, Bordeaux, and Joyce Goggin, Amsterdam.
11. Targets for 2013/14.  The AAS will aim to be more proactive in the following year and try to invest in more activities now that the income generation is secure.  Suggestions for the coming year include a Master Class on Adaptation Studies and a PhD workshop, possibly as part of the annual conference.
12. A.O.B.  The Chair thanked the conference organisers and announced that the next AGM will be in St. Augustine, Florida, 25-26 September 2014.  
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